Municipal Office 15 Water Street Delephone (705) 282-2420 Fax (705) 282-3076



Postal Box 590 Gore Bay, Ontario PoP 1H0

Office of the Clerk

August 18, 2020

Frank Prevost
Mayor
Township of South Glengarry
6 Oak Street
Lancaster, ON KOC 1NO

Dear Frank;

Re: Support of Long Term Care Facility Inspections

Please be advised that at a recent Council meeting held on August 10, 2020 Council reviewed your request for support urging the Ontario Government to provide funding to increase the fulltime positions in place of casual and part time labour in long term care homes.

The Town of Gore Bay is in support of the Township of South Glengarry's request to the Ministry of Long Term Care to enact regular inspections of all long term care homes. Please find attached a certified true copy of Resolution No. 14878 indicating the Town of Gore Bay's support.

Yours truly,

Stasia Carr

Clerk

SC/cp

Encl.

cc:

Mr. Justin Trudeau, The Right Honourable Prime Minister of Canada

Mr. Douglas Ford, The Honourable Premier of Ontario All other Municipalities with the Province of Ontario

THE CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF GORE BAY

RESOLUTION NUMBER 14878

14878

Moved by Patricia Bailey

Seconded by Leeanne Woestenenk

WHEREAS the Township of South Glengarry has passed a motion urging the Ontario Government to provide funding to increase the fulltime positions in place of casual and part time labour in long term care homes;

AND WHEREAS they further request the Ministry of Long Term Care to enact regular inspections of all long term care homes;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Town of Gore Bay supports the Township of South Glengarry's motion and they be so advised;

FURTHER a copy of this motion be sent to the Ministry of Long Term Care.

Carried

THIS IS A CERTIFIED TRUE COPY OF RESOLUTION NUMBER 14878 ADOPTED BY COUNCIL ON AUGUST 10, 2020

Stasia Carr Clerk